

Stephan Steinlein Secretary of State

Official Reception
Global Diplomacy Lab, Opening statement
Berlin
10. Juli 2016

Dear Mr Ruprecht Polenz, Dr. Michael Schäfer, Ms Wiebke König, Members of the Global Diplomacy Lab, Excellencies, Ladies and Gentlemen,

For the fourth time the Global Diplomacy Lab is opening its doors. I myself enjoy this event a lot: I have not missed any of the Labs that have taken place in Berlin!

For me, the most important message of the Global Diplomacy Lab is:

There are not only problems, crises, conflicts. There are also solutions!

This conviction is underlying any kind of work in a laboratory: Only if you believe that your experiments can and will yield results, only then you will start researching.

For this lab, I am particularly sure that you will be successful: You come from more than 30 different countries, and you represent various disciplines - ranging from politics to sports, from law to filmmaking. Thereby you represent modern diplomacy, which goes beyond our usual toolbox. You are hence perfectly placed to think outside of this box!

However, looking at this year's title, you are adding an additional hurdle to your quest for solutions. You are not only asking "what is working", but also "what is morally allowed"?

Your topic of whether the ends justify the means throws you well into the issue of right and wrong, of black and white. And on your way you will probably find many variations of grey as well.

The dilemmas you will deal with in the following days are the difficult ground on which diplomacy has to operate every day. German foreign policy is determined to live up to very high standards. So your findings are of high relevance. We would be keen in hearing your results!

Ladies and gentlemen,

With your lab you are venturing on the same path, which the FFO has initiated for itself with its "review". Our goal is to become more innovative, more creative, more open-minded. In a way, we are trying to incorporate a bit of "start-up" spirit into our work.

Secretariat

T +49(0)30 1817 4838 F +49(0)30 1817 54838 info@global-diplomacy-lab.org global-diplomacy-lab.org



Global Diplomacy Lab

In the past years, the Global Diplomacy Lab has developed into a place to explore new means of diplomacy in the 21st century. This is of high value for us. And I am grateful, that our partners share this view: The BMW Foundation Herbert Quandt, Stiftung Mercator, and the Robert Bosch Stiftung. This year we even have a new partner: the Global Leadership Academy of the GIZ has decided to join.

I take this as a sign that we are on the right way. And I take it as a proof that we all are convinced: This laboratory can offer new ways of thinking. Besides, it is a place to discuss, to meet and to connect. This is exactly why I will stop here.

Thank you for being part of this endeavour!

Secretariat

T +49(0)30 1817 4838 F +49(0)30 1817 54838 info@global-diplomacy-lab.org global-diplomacy-lab.org